At a public meeting held by the parish council and attended by about 80 parishioners, the majority view was that The Pheasant Inn should re-open. However, we are not convinced that allowing a housing development on this site would result in the reopening of the pub. 
We believe there are too many planning problems associated with this site which require thorough investigation before any decision is made on its suitability for housing. 
These include:
· Existing flooding issues with immediate neighbours and further downstream. 
· We understand there is an issue with the highway agency, namely access on to the Gloucester Road which would be too dangerous. 
· The normal pub exit is on to a stretch of road with a dip which restricts visibility. 
· There is a large electric substation mounted on poles on this site which would need relocating. Advice has recently been given that this is being used to its full capacity and as such would require major substation work to be carried out.
Development also raises the question of whether the pub would even be commercially viable if the majority of the car park was developed for housing. It was generally agreed by the parishioners at the meeting that any potential development would not include affordable housing due to financial implications, ie it would not yield enough profit for the developer.
If all of the above issues could be resolved satisfactorily and a legally binding scheme agreed with all parties enabling any appropriate housing to result in the renovation and reopening of the village pub, we would willingly look at the scheme, but at present we think it would be inappropriate and send out the wrong message if this site was included in the revised SWDP.
We therefore recommend that the land surrounding The Pheasant Inn NOT be included in the SWDP preferred options.
